
 

Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

21st March 2022 

 

 
Headlines/Key Successes 
 

 

 A village Litter Pick is due to take place on Saturday 12th March.  
 

 We were supported by the Wilts Council Sparkle Team on Friday 4th February. The team did a 
fantastic job of clearing vegetation and tidying up the footpath from the Crown bus shelter to the 
Manor West Gate on the A342. 

 

 
Projects  
 

 

 We have made further progress on our Everleigh Enhancement project. Planting has taken place 
in the flower bed in Everleigh Centre opposite the park bench.  A new all weather bench has 
arrived, to be sited by the rear gate of the village playground with views of Sidbury Hill and 
Baden’s Clump. We intend to establish 5 planters around the village this year; the first planter 
has been set up at the village playground. 

 

 Right of Way (RoW) 6 is a route running south west from the village playground on to the Plain.  
It is a restricted byway and as such it may be used as a footpath and a bridleway. In the winter 
the track becomes very muddy and consequently we are hoping to lay a 300m stone track 1m 
wide on the western side of the RoW, subject to Wilts Council funding. 

 

 
Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

 A playground work party is scheduled for Saturday 9th April to make minor repairs and to clean 
and paint equipment. 

 

 Plans for Everleigh’s celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee on Thursday 2nd June are well 
under way. We intend to hold a BBQ and games/activities starting at 5pm and festivities will then 
culminate with the lighting of a bonfire beacon at 9.45pm to synchronize with beacons across the 
nation. This event will take place in Jubilee Field opposite the village playground. 

 
 

 
Signed:  DENIS BOTTOMLEY, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council 

Date:    11th March 2022 
 

     


